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By ZOË UGLOW

A WELL attended consul-
tation event was held in 
Launceston Town Hall on 
Saturday to discuss the 
future of the town’s leisure 
centre. 

Cornwall Council is currently 
considering whether to close 
leisure centres in Launceston, 
Saltash, Wadebridge and Fal-
mouth as well as the hydrother-
apy pool in St Austell. 

Representatives from Corn-
wall Council, the Town Council, 
and the Coronation Park Trust 
invited the community to this 
consultation to voice and con-
sider any proposals or opinions 
regarding the future of Launces-
ton Leisure Centre.  

The meeting was well at-
tended and the Town Hall was 
almost full with approximately 
300 people present. 

Chairing the meeting was 
L a u n c e s t o n’s  M ay o r  C l l r 
Leighton Penhale. He said: 
“This was a very worthwhile 
event with many good sugges-

tions and ideas put together if 
anyone reading this wishes to 
offer suggestions put them on 
paper, and the Town Hall has a 
Post Box that only accepts polite 
ideas please. 

“Cllr John Conway, Cllr Adam 
Paynter, Cllr Adrian Parsons, 
and Cllr Dave Gordon, chair of 
the Coronation Park Trustees, 
were all of the same opinion 
that a way forward has to be 
found to ensure the future for 
leisure and swimming is af-
fordable in the community. 

“We were told there are offers 
coming for consideration and 
maybe more to come.” 

During the meeting mem-
bers of the community made 
representations as to why the 
centre was important to them. 

James North along with 
his daughter expressed how 
without a pool the Launceston 
Swimming Club, of which he 
is chairman, would no longer 
survive and how important it is 
for children to have the oppor-
tunity to learn swimming skills. 

A doctor from the medical 
centre made it clear there are 
so many heath advantages from 

Councillors will 
fight for centre

Town rally to oppose closure 

LOCAL councillors all voice their fight to keep the leisure centre open

swimming physical and mental. 
Cllr Penhale added: “Overall everyone 

who was present also in letters and in 
emails share the same point of view we 
must not allow our leisure centre to close. 

As Mayor with councillors and county 
councillors we assure you all we will do 
all in our power and ability to keep our 
leisure centre open for all.” 

l Continued on page 3
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Public Rights ofWay
Notice of DefinitiveMapModification Order
Wildlife & Countryside Act 1981 - Section 53
The DefinitiveMap & Statement for the Former North Cornwall District Area
The Cornwall Council (Addition of Restricted Byways at Treburley in the Parish
of Lezant) Modification Order 2021
The above order made on 28 October 2021, if confirmed as made, will modify the
definitive map & statement for the area by:

i) Adding a Restricted Byway in the Parish of Lezant from Unclassified Road
U6179, 27metres north-west of “2 The Yews”, at Ordnance Survey Grid Reference
(OSGR) SX 3483/7755, then running in a south-south-easterly then south-easterly
direction for 60metres to a Restricted Byway to be added by this Order at OSGR SX
3488/7752, then running in a south-easterly direction for 14metres terminating
at Unclassified Road U6179, 43metres south-east of “2 The Yews”, at OSGR SW
3489/7751.

ii) Adding a Restricted Byway in the Parish of Lezant commencing at a Restricted
Byway to be added by this Order, 30metres south-east of “2 The Yews”, at OSGR
SX 3488/7752, then running in a north-north-easterly direction for 30metres
terminating at Unclassified Road U6179, 29metres east-north-east of “2 The
Yews”, at OSGR SW3488/7755.

A copy of the Order as made & the Order Map can be downloaded from Cornwall
Council’s website at

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/environment/countryside/definitive-map-
modification-orders/made-definitive-map-orders/

andmay also be requested by email from DMMOOrders@cornwall.gov.uk or by
telephoning 0300 1234 202. A copy of the Order &Map has been placed &may be
seen free of charge at Launceston Library & Information Service, Bounsalls Lane,
Launceston, PL15 9AB from 9.30 am to 5.00 pm on Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday
and from 10.00 am to 1.00 pm on Saturday (Bank Holidays excepted), where a copy
can be purchased for the price of £5. A copymay also be viewed at the Offices of
Cornwall Council at New County Hall, Treyew Road, Truro, TR1 3AY from 9.00 am to
5.00 pm, fromMonday to Friday (Bank Holidays excepted).

Any representation or objection relating to the order must be sent in writing to: The
Senior Natural Environment Records Officer, Natural Environment, PO Box 676,
Threemilestone, Truro TR1 9EQ (quoting ReferenceWCA 616) not later than 12
January 2022 stating the grounds on which they are made.

If no representations of objections are duly made to the order, (or to any part of
it), or if any somade are withdrawn, the Cornwall Council, instead of submitting
the order to the Secretary of State (or part of it if the authority has by notice to the
Secretary of State so elected under paragraph 5 of Schedule 15 to theWildlife &
Countryside Act 1981) may itself confirm the order (or that part of the order). If the
order is submitted to the Secretary of State (in whole or in part) any representations
or objections which have not been withdrawn will be sent with it.

17 November 2021

Sophie Hosking
Strategic Director for Neighbourhoods

www.cornwall.gov.uk
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Cycle path confirmed 
despite safety fears

T H E  G O - A H E A D 
h a s  b e e n  g ive n  f o r 
Bud e- Stratton  Tow n 
Council to create a cycle 
path from Crooklets to 
Summerleaze despite 
numerous objections.

The three-metre-wide 
path will run across 
Summerleaze Downs 
from the Atlantic Rise 
development adjacent to 
Summerleaze Crescent 
to the Crooklets and 
Su m m e rl ea ze  b eac h 
huts. The first section at 
Summerleaze Crescent 
end is an upgrade of an 
existing pathway with 
the remainder of the 
route running parallel 
but independent of the 
existing pedestrian foot-
way to its coast side.

Planners said the cycle 
path was in accordance 
with the Neighbourhood 
Development Plan and 
was not considered to be 
visually intrusive to the 
Downs.

The application had 
75 objections from the 
public – the majority 
concerned about acci-
dents involving bikes 
and pedestrians. David 
Haines said the path 
was currently safe for 
both children and dogs 
to play. He added: “Wid-
ening this pathway in 
order to allow cyclists 

PLANS to build five homes at 
Trevoya Park, Boyton, could 
gain planning support if they 
are affordable led.

Mr G Tucker had asked for 
pre-application advice for the 
scheme on the south west-
ern edge of the village. The 
proposal suggests that four 
of the five dwellings would be 
affordable – 11 households are 
registered in Boyton Parish 
as needing affordable rented 
homes. Principal Develop-
ment Officer, James Hills 
said: “The proposal suggests 
a mixture of affordable and 
open market housing on a 
rural exceptions site. Tra-
ditionally rural exceptions 
sites such as this would be 

required to provide 100% af-
fordable housing.”    

But the report added that 
the Cornwall Local Plan made 
provision for some open mar-
ket housing where the pro-
posal was affordable housing 
led and met local needs and 
comprised only the number 
of open market homes essen-
tial to subsidise the delivery 
of the affordable housing.

Cornwall Council’s afforda-
ble housing officer suggested 
the scheme should comprise 
of two two-person bungalows 
and one four person bun-
galow for affordable/social 
rent together with one two 
bed house and one three bed 
house for shared ownership. 

The report added: “Unless 
a proposal is 100% affordable 
housing an Economic Via-
bility Assessment should be 
included with a detailed plan-
ning application to provide 
the rationale for the amount 
of market and affordable 
housing proposed.” And, if 
there was a mix of affordable 
and open market homes it 
must be ‘tenure blind’ so the 
affordable homes are indis-
tinguishable in design and 
materials used.

The officer pointed out that 
such sites must have the sup-
port of the local community 
and Mr Tucker was advised to 
engage with his local council.

New homes need to 
be affordable to gain 
planning permission

to use it is, in my opinion, is 
a big, stupid, unnecessary 
mistake. Cyclists can very 
easily ride down Crooklets 
Road from Sainsbury’s to 
Crooklets beach.”

Y v o n n e  O ’ M a h o n y 
p r e d i c t e d  “d i s a s t r o u s 
consequences for unwary 
pedestrians, both elderly 
and young, toddlers and dog 
walkers, when coming into 
direct contact with the more 
enthusiastic genre of cyclist”.

And Jeff Dover said: “There 
are no credible justifications 
for this proposal other than 

as a historic pet project of 
one of our councillors and 
lobbying fro a local moun-
tain trail bike club. Sadly in 
anticipation of this proposal 
being ‘waved through’ by 
Cornwall Council work has 
already started on the mov-
ing of the memorial benches 
in the way of this proposed 
cycle path and shows disdain 
for those of us commenting 
on the proposal. Cycling is 
currently banned on Sum-
merleaze Downs and it is a 
relatively safe area. This 
proposal creates a dangerous 

scenario where accidents 
will happen.”

One of the few in favour 
of the scheme Stephanie 
Clark said: “I think a more 
bike-friendly, safe route 
will be an attraction for the 
town and encourage more 
people to use our beaches 
and sea pool... to view a 
bigger picture, this path 
will be included as part of a 
nationwide development of 
interconnected cycle routes 
that should encourage chil-
dren and adults to be more 
active.”

THE proposed path, with the new cycle path proposal in green

BODMIN JAIL Hotel plans to create 
a swimming pool and spa on the 
Grade II listed site and has asked 
Cornwall Council for pre-applica-
tion planning advice.

The spa would be an extension of 
the Civil Wing to provide facilities for 
the hotel. It would be located at the 
end of the Women’s Wing in the for-
mer exercise yard in a new structure 
with a link between old and new. The 
changing rooms will be in the link and 
there will be a mezzanine overlooking 
the pool with a sauna, steam room and 
spa showers. It is envisaged that the 
swimming pool will be contained in a 
new glass and steel structure. 

The planning statement said: “Its 
form is inspired by the tri-arched win-
dows on the gable ends of the Naval 
and Women’s wings and a modern 

Pool and spa plans 
at Bodmin Jail Hotel

interpretation of the trefoil arched 
leisure pavilions of the Victorian 
era. Those pavilions were con-
ceived as spaces of relaxation and 
leisure. Those concepts are perfect 
for our premium hotel brand: Lux-
ury, History, Cornwall.”

A  c o m p u t e r - g e n e r a t e d 
impression of the proposed 
swimming pool



Page 47Cornish and Devon Post Series, Wednesday, November 17, 2021 

PETER CORFIELD BUCKNALL
(Deceased)

Pursuant to the Trustee Act 1925 any
persons having a claim against or an
interest in the Estate of the above named,
late of Bramble Cottage Colscott West,
Putford Holsworthy , EX22 7UX, who died
on 08/04/2021, are required to send
written particulars thereof to the
undersigned on or before 18/01/2022, after
which date the Estate will be distributed
having regard only to the claims and
interests of which they have had notice.

Downs Solicitors LLP, 156 High Street,
Dorking Surrey, RH4 1BQ

WILLIAM COLIN JONES
Deceased

Pursuant to the Trustee Act 1925 anyone
having a claim against or an interest in the
Estate of the deceased, late of 4 Penworth
Close, Launceston, Cornwall, PL15 9TG,
who died on 13/08/2021, must send
written particulars to the address below
by 18/01/2022, after which date the Estate
will be distributed having regard only to
claims and interests notified.
Emma Davey c/o WBW Solicitors,
Westgate , Launceston , PL15 9AD. Ref:
ELD/J11069-0002

DEADLINES
ROP Advertising: Friday 11am

COPY: Friday 2pm

Public Notices and Situations

Vacant: Monday 3pm

BMDs (family announcements):

Monday 4pm

Contact the office on

01566 772424

Temporary Orders
Cornwall Council
Section 14(1) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984
(RTRA 1984)
Temporary Prohibition ofMotor Vehicles Order 2021
Notice is hereby given that Cornwall Council intends
to make the above Order in exercise of its powers
under Section 14(1) of the RTRA 1984 to prohibit the
use bymotor vehicles over an area of highway being
Road From The County Boundary To The A39 Between
Old Kilkhampton Road And Stone Hill Bude between
the junction for Access To Lopthorne Farm and grid
reference SS2623608752. The Council is satisfied that
the Order is needed because paling works are being
executed on or near the road.

The Order will come into operation on 16th December
2021 and the works are expected to be completed by the
16th December 2021. The prohibition will be in force
between the hours of 0930 and 1530 on a daily basis,
weekdays only.

Nothing in this Order will apply to emergency services,
bus traffic, school buses, cyclists, traffic associated with
the works required within the highway specified above,
any vehicle being used for the purposes of an undertaker
in an emergency, such as loss of utility supplies and
anything done with the permission of or at the discretion
of a police officer. Pedestrian and Vehicular access to
residents and businesses will be maintained.

An alternative route will be signed on site, however,
for further information please go to https://one.
network/? tm=l23586462 or contact Sunbelt Rentals on
03700500792

Kevin Bryant, Head of Highways and Infrastructure

Cornwall Council
Section 14(1) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984
(RTRA 1984)
Temporary Prohibition ofMotor Vehicles Order 2021
Notice is hereby given that Cornwall Council intends to
make the above Order in exercise of its powers under
Section 14(1) of the RTRA 1984 to prohibit the use by
motor vehicles over an area of highway being Princes
Street Bude between the junction for Belle Vue Lane and
the junction for Queen Street. The Council is satisfied
that the Order is needed because cabling works are
being executed on or near the road.

The Order will come into operation on 13th December
2021 and the works are expected to be completed by
the 14th December 2021. The prohibition will be in force
from 1900 hours on the 13th December 2021 and

continue until 0600 hours on the 14th December 2021,
weekdays only.

Nothing in this Order will apply to emergency services,
bus traffic, school buses, cyclists, traffic associated with
the works required within the highway specified above,
any vehicle being used for the purposes of an undertaker
in an emergency, such as loss of utility supplies and
anything done with the permission of or at the discretion
of a police officer. Pedestrian and Vehicular access to
residents and businesses will be maintained.

An alternative route will be signed on site, however,
for further information please go to https://one.
network/? tm=l23399841 or contact Sunbelt Rentals on
03700500792

Kevin Bryant, Head of Highways and Infrastructure

Cornwall Council
Section 14(1) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984
(RTRA 1984)
Temporary Prohibition ofMotor Vehicles Order 2021
Notice is hereby given that Cornwall Council intends to
make the above Order in exercise of its powers under
Section 14(1) of the RTRA 1984 to prohibit the use by
motor vehicles over an area of highway being Tregaller
Lane Launceston between the junction for 83254
Between Slate Quarry Hill And Tiny Meadows and the
junction for Tregaller Close. The Council is satisfied that
the Order is needed because works are being executed
on or near the road to carry out a substation change.

The Order will come into operation on 13th December
2021 and the works are expected to be completed by the
17th December 2021. The prohibition will be in force
between the hours of 0730 and 1800 on a daily basis,
weekdays only.

Nothing in this Order will apply to emergency services,
bus traffic, school buses, cyclists, traffic associated with
the works required within the highway specified above,
any vehicle being used for the purposes of an undertaker
in an emergency, such as loss of utility supplies and
anything done with the permission of or at the discretion
of a police officer. Pedestrian and Vehicular access to
residents and businesses will be maintained.

An alternative route will be signed on site, however, for
further information please go to https://one.network/?
tm=l23508734 or contact Western Power Distribution on
0800 6783 105

Kevin Bryant, Head of Highways and Infrastructure

Cornwall Council
Section 14(1) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984
(RTRA 1984)
Temporary Prohibition of Traffic Order 2021
Notice is hereby given that Cornwall Council has made
the above Order dated 15th November 2021 in exercise
of its powers under 14(1) of the RTRA 1984 to

prohibit the use by traffic over an area of highway being
Road From The A30 At The Jamaica Inn To Junction
North Of The Bungalow Launceston for its entire length.
The Council is satisfied that the Order is needed because
resurfacing works are being executed on or near the
road.

The Order will come into operation on 29th November
2021 and the works are expected to be completed by the
10th December 2021. The prohibition will be in force
between the hours of 1900 and 0600 on a daily basis,
weekdays only.

Nothing in this Order will apply to emergency services,
traffic associated with the works required within the
highway specified above, any vehicle being used for the
purposes of an undertaker in an emergency, such as loss
of utility supplies and anything done with the permission
of or at the discretion of a police officer. Pedestrian
access to residents and businesses will be maintained.

An alternative route will be signed on site, however, for
further information please go to https://one.network/?
tm=l23316561 or contact Cormac Solutions Ltd on 0300
1234 222.

Kevin Bryant, Head of Highways and Infrastructure

Cornwall Council

Section 14(1) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984
(RTRA 1984)

Temporary Prohibition of Traffic Order 2021

Notice is hereby given that Cornwall Council has made
the above Order dated 15th November 2021 in exercise
of its powers under 14(1) of the RTRA 1984 to prohibit
the use by traffic over an area of highway being Edgar
Road Bude between grid references SX1845995480 and
SX1863795424. The Council is satisfied that the Order is
needed because works are being executed on or near the
road to upgrade existing apparatus.

The Order will come into operation on 29th November
2021 and the works are expected to be completed by the
10th December 2021. The prohibition will be in force 24
hours a day, weekends included.

Nothing in this Order will apply to emergency services,
cyclists, traffic associated with the works required within
the highway specified above, any vehicle being used
for the purposes of an undertaker in an emergency,
such as loss of utility supplies and anything done with
the permission of or at the discretion of a police officer.
Pedestrian and Vehicular access to residents and
businesses will be maintained.

An alternative route will be signed on site, however,
for further information please go to https://one.
network/?tm=123144889 or contact Western Power
Distribution on 0800 6783 105

Kevin Bryant, Head of Highways and Infrastructure

www.cornwall.gov.uk
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To place your Public Notice in the
Cornish & Devon Post

please call us on

01566 772424
To view more notices on our

website

please visit www.thepost.uk.com

and click the Public Notice link at the

top of our homepage

Elsie Ellen Tucker
John Palmer

Last known Broadwoodwidger 1943.
Anyone know the whereabouts of the

above or their successors please contact
Overton, CH, DT11 9ND.

Please contact before 28/11/2021.
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Conversion 
at North Hill

A PLANNING application has been 
submitted to convert a barn into a 
holiday let at Kingbeare Barn, North 
Hill, Launceston.

Garden nursery 
seeks to change

TAMAR VALLEY Garden Nursery in 
Gunnislake has applied to change 
the use of the garden nursery and 
shop to include the serving of 
refreshments.

Premises to be 
used for holiday
CONDITIONAL planning approval 
has been given to lift the eight-
month occupancy condition on 
18, The Manor, Penstowe Park, 
Kilkhampton. However, planners 
stated that it should only be used for 
holiday purposes.

Housekeeping 
building granted

PERMISSION has been given for 
Willow Valley Holiday Park at Bush, 
Bude, to build a new housekeeping 

building with toilets and showers; 
to convert a cafe into a holiday bun-
galow and replace a bell tent with a 
holiday cabin.

New guest house 
approved

PLANNING approval has been given 
to change the use of 21 Downs View, 
Flexbury, from a guest house into a 
residential dwelling.

Barn at Lezant
TWO pole barns and an open dung 
store have been given the go-ahead 
at Landue Farm, Lezant.

Officers voice 
farm concern 

CONCERN has been expressed by 
planning officers giving pre-appli-
cation advice for a plan to convert 
or replace a barn into a dwelling 
at Higher Whiteleigh Farm, Whit-
stone, Holsworthy. 

Development Officer Sarah Ste-
vens said that there were concerns 
that the conversion of the building 
would not comply with the Cornwall 
Local Plan which says there needs 
to be special circumstances to build 
in open countryside such as dwell-
ings for farm workers or conversion 
of some redundant buildings. She 
said the building was in use, so not 

redundant, and serves in part as a 
domestic outbuilding to the existing 
dwelling.

Burn Park to 
get new lodges

CONDITIONAL planning permission 
has been given to Seasons Holidays 
for 27 holiday lodges, 25  glamping 
tents and a new toilet block at Burn 
Park Country Club. 

A scheme was originally given the 
go-ahead in 2016 but the planning 
consent had expired. The latest 
scheme is providing larger lodges in 
a new layout driven by the introduc-
tion of a water feature in the centre 
of the site.


